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Word From The Commodore: 

 

Last weekend I was standing in the parking lot at our 

clubhouse and observed how many empty slips there are 

now. Just like the leaves that blow off the trees, our boats 

make their way out of the lake and up to the dry dock 

area. How I long for one more sailboat race, one more 

float with friends behind our boat, and one more social at 

our WVSC clubhouse. Summer has left us and old man 

winter will slowly be making his way down to El Dorado. 

Thanks to everyone who helped preparing our clubhouse 

and docks for the winter season. Your time and effort is much appreciated. I look forward to 

seeing all of our club members at our annual meeting at the House Of Schwan on November 

16. 

 

Troy 

 

 

 

In leau of a sailors quote this month; a couple of lines from one of my  

favorite sailing songs. Go ahead and sing along sailor, you know the melody. 

 

Got out of town on a boat, going to southern islands, 

sailing a reach before a following sea. 

She was making for the trades on the outside  

and the downhill run to Papeete. 

 

Southern Cross - Crosby, Stills, Nash and Young. 
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It's always interesting to learn more about WVSC sailors. You're invited to share a brief story 

about how you got started sailing etc., along with a photo or two. Thanks to all that have 

participated so far...next month it could be you.  

 

 

 

 

Socials and Sailing Activities: 

 

Saturday, November 16th, 6:00 PM 

The House of Schwan: 

Annual Meeting & Chili Cookoff 

Compete with your best chili or 

bring a side/dessert. Directions below: 

 

Thursday, December 5th 



Christmas Party 

at The Point Event Center 

Augusta, KS 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 



 

In case you missed Troy's informative workshop 

on how to get to the  

 

WVSC Annual Meeting and 

Chili Cookoff: 

 

The House of Schwann 

3636 North Comotara Street 

Wichita, KS 67226 

 

or Google it. We'll se you there  

Saturday, Nov. 16th. 6:00 PM 

Thanks Troy! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Triple Dog Dare You 

 

 

 

 



 

For now we'll Triple Dog Dare You not to watch this video. 

We'll save the winter windsurfing challenge for after the Christmas Party. Now you know what 

to ask Santa Claus for Christmas. 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

In the event of an emergency this is the  

address to provide EMS, First Responders:  

 

Walnut Valley Sailing Club  

4599 N E Boulder Bluff Road 

El Dorado KS 67042 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From all of us at Walnut Valley Sailing Club, Happy Birthday Gary!  

https://i59iuebbb.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0014LA2Wl-gX21M8YuMVsorGhC_h3QgsBfmXZsDq90M3sr8Owl51QUk5CsP4kMcGdgP2Xomr7MKj8R5VObRLPRpzduHoOxZjAd4FFze1gdVGRIgWPU-FHcLic7r2YDPeIPlBzF8zIIPzerTh43US_3x--kbzz-B93cPfl63DBIUJmnOWgh_KLUbjw==&c=o6xi8PhmtacSQWqJT9BmGuk8PuNPWnZzfztYjtwWq_jxuEMX9JQOTA==&ch=HX_04s7qcPQWfTpxoikKlaH7lLe9rj0rYgzQOMIWY3MzS2I6w7stVQ==


 

Now for a few fun facts: 

Only one of the fine inhabitants of planet earth pictured  

below can still claim to be a true spring chicken. Do you know which one? 

 

 

 

 

 

This bristlecone pine is 4875 years old and 

lives in the Inyo National Forest in the 

western United States. It's a whopping 

54.167 times older than Gary and lost the 

spring chicken title more than a thousand 

years ago.  

 

 

Jonathan is an Aldabra Giant Tortoise living 

today in eastern Africa. At 188 years old, he's 

more than twice Gary's age. Jonathan can't 

jibe a spinnaker pole and probably never will. 

Score one for Gary. No spring chicken here... 

 

 

 

 

Gary Pierce has been an active member of Walnut 

Valley Sailing since 1958 - before WVSC was even 

WVSC. He's sailed all sorts of boats, worked on the 

America's Cup and cooked eggs at the Wednesday 

Morning Breakfast for years if not decades. Looks like a 

spring chicken, acts like a spring chicken... 

 

Just imagine Gary, in 90 more years you'll only be 180. 

Still a spring chicken in our books! Congratulations and 

Happy Birthday.  

  

 



 

 

 

 

 

"What a beautiful boat you have Skipper."  

"Why thank you First Mate. I always do my best to keep my boat, my slip and my dry storage 

area neat and tidy. Thanks for noticing. Have a wonderful day."  

Is that your boat, your slip, your dry storage area? Are you a good WVSC neighbor? Let's all 

practice good WVSC etiquette and keep our sailing club - ship shape! Thanks! 

 

 

 

 



 

For current lake level data pop the 

dipstick in the water, load it up, 

then sit back and enjoy the party.  

This link will run all winter so if you 

don't watch it this month, you can 

watch it next month. Cheers! 

It's not what you think. Prepare to be 

pleasantly surprised. 

 

 

El Dorado Lake Inflow-Outflow Data 

 

 

CLICK ON THE GRAPH ABOVE 

TO VIEW CURRENT DATA 

   

 

 

 

 

Tech Tip of the Month... 

 

Water turned off? Short on time, 

nor'easter blowing in and you need to 

get your boat pulled and the hull 

cleaned today! This and a bucket of 

water is all you need sailor. It's quick, 

efficient and won't wake sailors sleeping 

in on B Docks. 

 

Ten bucks or you can get one in designer 

colors for just $35 more. 

 

 

https://i59iuebbb.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0014LA2Wl-gX21M8YuMVsorGhC_h3QgsBfmXZsDq90M3sr8Owl51QUk5CsP4kMcGdgPK92eGoD-TdAyGO8ogq5cuYEASKmmzinAZAHIP52f25_9pYDNnJSzXMKZqnIsUpaN19jvkkzMDhGwhRWqywglKyXsf3D0DRcp_F7b5Ao0oW_dbXlBaKis8eAZL7H_0-eg&c=o6xi8PhmtacSQWqJT9BmGuk8PuNPWnZzfztYjtwWq_jxuEMX9JQOTA==&ch=HX_04s7qcPQWfTpxoikKlaH7lLe9rj0rYgzQOMIWY3MzS2I6w7stVQ==
https://i59iuebbb.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0014LA2Wl-gX21M8YuMVsorGhC_h3QgsBfmXZsDq90M3sr8Owl51QUk5HB3suxfJVs0VfBYxqVEjZpiqW26F_f_BZhDqpc-8Rj_aFUfPyBt88fcKBHRZAMc_qSd0JnSlxXbcjAc9WH6vefZWbGGC2SGgxg3ahuqyTqpp-UCgNnt1PJkRw3BSAkfSRWKRfWPnEph&c=o6xi8PhmtacSQWqJT9BmGuk8PuNPWnZzfztYjtwWq_jxuEMX9JQOTA==&ch=HX_04s7qcPQWfTpxoikKlaH7lLe9rj0rYgzQOMIWY3MzS2I6w7stVQ==


It's a rubber squeegee. That's it. 

 

 

Say goodbye to hull slime. Say Hello to your new 

best friend. Mr. Squeegee. 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Out on the 

Race Course 

 

This Fine Yachting Trophy may not keep your 

beer cold, but it sure will look chill setting atop 

the fireplace mantel. Thanks for a great racing 

season skippers and crew!  

 

Special thanks to Blaine for organizing our racing 

season and Bart for keeping the Committee Boat 

afloat and running. 

 

Questions about racing or curious to know 

more: contact Blaine Van Dam  

316 371 4166 

 

 

 

 



2024 Race Season Synopsis  

by Blaine Van Dam 

 

Our WVSC Racing Fleet grew yet again this season, adding 4 additional boats to our fleet. We 

raced this season with up to 10 boats crossing the start line. That’s a new “high” for our fleet 

over recent years--including our Race Committee, our average number of crews and boats 

getting out on the water rose to over 8 boats per race. That’s 16-20 sailors racing on a Wed 

night--an amazing turnout ... 

 

Click on the 2024 Race Season Synopsis title above for the full report. 

 

 

 

After the Races - by Chris Duncan 

 

 

 

 

https://i59iuebbb.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0014LA2Wl-gX21M8YuMVsorGhC_h3QgsBfmXZsDq90M3sr8Owl51QUk5CsP4kMcGdgPEzj8z7pUQe9h32uGd-cnmHTP1wEHxKy_2gzwVzR3JGFje1PuAs0bsSAKik2VUlfFqi50dkj9-1RPL57eZ3Bfk7QFlQZlN6ECENMIV1L_jk3lwjKTVNteAf3lfyqQx3K6rs6oQgEyj1LqzMDNmz9B5beI3HLB9bsj1N3-2Ul85UFhq7MHl8ntPXnviPFnhel6FicnBUTZ77iZHsnV_CYJlTahk-nmtblhaM1uMyUr-d9yHH8jklV-HulzkkWhdQMjmYjEpJVqaDngieO5EVPjw1FGC5AL81ZJgiH-JE-BhHiDp28t9RJP_-FLEQzJf5j3wbHNJqXeJmxOyjSaHZEmUcKtveSmTu76iUVES4HxB7ldwubrSS1EgxT1R_w_YOZZmwxQRNSyysIIkklO7HHCl9tHWw0ugxN8nnmTJ2Vce4bNZr0K1jFDDdfX4cuFFjcvYpiKR8Q5epE=&c=o6xi8PhmtacSQWqJT9BmGuk8PuNPWnZzfztYjtwWq_jxuEMX9JQOTA==&ch=HX_04s7qcPQWfTpxoikKlaH7lLe9rj0rYgzQOMIWY3MzS2I6w7stVQ==
https://i59iuebbb.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0014LA2Wl-gX21M8YuMVsorGhC_h3QgsBfmXZsDq90M3sr8Owl51QUk5CsP4kMcGdgPh1yPkRqXVt471JYT_NC6F_hMXAZFqkS44fGYVRBCkl17_TlOR-tHt69lIyNLmMvKMeYyQlfOE_30zSntxdR6rmu2aeMys5vO6AxOnb2nUZSuedQhHdMj5YTuvpdkDKkoZScpAivEilL3qboreqeP70fHKbBCiAHBsQldBe1-inRBK3AcL4fbRoh8sI--GfuIBGZWMk1d3ctPgC2jc28hk8nRBUhFkYWXBHhXvijH3pHZKYSVzPM2MMsqaLPESlZCGO_Mc0OEcJzlYrTH_6GE9AZJtwCibQTByYjc1mcLxZ01TBugmuj0pgN7yGng1YbGO64byBwytMsJrj_6Ng0MgEmr02VDIbMzzW1Bikj3Hsy4XgDm4D8KdrPIkzceNWQMystK4BNw1QwjmZsxcIFTG3DstOZc_9-3-lhg-g6oodokNxp02psBHLe8fH9oLzTVmg-0oiixQuU=&c=o6xi8PhmtacSQWqJT9BmGuk8PuNPWnZzfztYjtwWq_jxuEMX9JQOTA==&ch=HX_04s7qcPQWfTpxoikKlaH7lLe9rj0rYgzQOMIWY3MzS2I6w7stVQ==


WVSC BOG Meeting Minutes 

Click on the link below: 

 

WVSC BOG MTG Minutes 

September 12, 2024 

 

WVSC BOG Meeting Minutes  

October 10, 2024 

 

Special thanks to these fine WVSC members that have been nominated by the Walnut Valley 

Sailing Club nominating committee to serve on the board: 

Melissa Funk, Bill Allman, Brenda Welch.  

(as per our bylaws) 

 

Please note the following Proposed Amendment of Calling Committee Bylaw: It is proposed 

that the Calling Committee name be changed to the Communications Committee, and include 

Text as a way to notify members.  

The Communications Committee shall email or text the membership to notify them of special 

activities, meetings and other events of the Club. 

 

The two items listed above will be voted on by WVSC members in good standing at the Annual 

Meeting on November 16th, 2024. 

 

Meeting Minutes are published each month as they become available. They are also available 

at WVSailingclub.com 

 

 

 

 

https://i59iuebbb.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0014LA2Wl-gX21M8YuMVsorGhC_h3QgsBfmXZsDq90M3sr8Owl51QUk5CsP4kMcGdgPAb3CmN2EjZYMvKrNE83sczavLihg1qMDhwKrq7vILDclRNrS2VwMj_AX1Wk_3oVeR4vcWeMyCmAAGzD3t4IKx-FT4LcyiH_-yUB3tgjHIRIxWT9XSQ6QjWzpaggXWj9g8q9fz46VGntBQK-sHVMWZN80JRSJ4ia17RDOCAZBlMTjGc3qRLIYNk8nqP3vjzEAV20S794ZymVwnpx_WiQYcQcOZ5-SUM7SXnObwDSoi7GzrQ0ENNRlSvmjdXfBjYhRv9MKIF0M7VICsxNKGuFg2djz9xb-G9Vlb4Vhqux_SH8-HlCLEaaLRxJxXTOG0OQTnqPGE7jzeR_9n--EnVdniRgwvSq8Tvj7eflHY0CfgRgA9F12lxFlxygeAKCjVqEq0lsyO1pCQnBBrRQ_GwZtYz5avaKi1Gutv4gnsCtgWm5iBqowr8bRdXV4Fr928YM0c0mW84dncao=&c=o6xi8PhmtacSQWqJT9BmGuk8PuNPWnZzfztYjtwWq_jxuEMX9JQOTA==&ch=HX_04s7qcPQWfTpxoikKlaH7lLe9rj0rYgzQOMIWY3MzS2I6w7stVQ==
https://i59iuebbb.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0014LA2Wl-gX21M8YuMVsorGhC_h3QgsBfmXZsDq90M3sr8Owl51QUk5CsP4kMcGdgPAL8MBv0dOKdjzXnrPyAJr5pzwMJbsPS4VmZcFdsAM8YWFXGGTr_dKNPN2Lsd7iUJ7BpO219sWOwjUXL_-OhxKf9vPW33yoonI1h4Pc4P3yEPdewz4vC72U0iLMOj9lg9BGL_nXvaT8pdLjM6BbWlNvcM9_igmK7P0HqWqkTj80DTzk8rzrLwV1YG-3Ub6HB1cHfNhKZK4_WBA5TkkjtvtDaZ05ccoI8lTNMjLRcriFoolN2Gx4uUG9ocJhrL9sW_CUnoa3qoh6ySpNZV8cVvSNXVBUDZVUMzr1wAGLjPUhy_G7WqJ7G41lShOClCNhttqdvwrbKx177gWEPf6Vro2qYCsiBNZnSc7wkJF5WC_Th9diFmo-5iAxpaRm8ZyXozy9WQCnBF0RnKMpWAm_L4kRDwCW7nRD43RFmYdAprQ0WQ3WbwKwW8NtQ2pIfOG4VmV9nHrr2MRjc=&c=o6xi8PhmtacSQWqJT9BmGuk8PuNPWnZzfztYjtwWq_jxuEMX9JQOTA==&ch=HX_04s7qcPQWfTpxoikKlaH7lLe9rj0rYgzQOMIWY3MzS2I6w7stVQ==
https://i59iuebbb.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0014LA2Wl-gX21M8YuMVsorGhC_h3QgsBfmXZsDq90M3sr8Owl51QUk5CsP4kMcGdgPsWAU7PbVia1samM0jLWNnVROTd4Mm9b5208GSH3gUgsGoo0woK0lWyHXLLtZ0R9X4mHdzYy9Y0hoHWjHo4iNyol-RvJ4o2LbsnpAIhYows9yu1qiNDSgheTFHidQ5Ib86EUwqu8f_ZkmCzcLM2DRRJq5BcZ6m6_lyVwuqMOHzIfvhRfA3lgnXnJsfs983Gp9AuxCMzjrI3vDV4ss9ox1ehB2YLx6DfkSaeHgsKn45DqInL8QZ0lQsyp1Ewb_NItnnxFHOtJgYJveT_BITvRrK9srLSvWeHmgwnzx2Diai6DJKOFy3CdPYM99BUiXBTqBXooRN5ltTIJzZE_sRd-Lax0Ftm4I9AlimOUFjPRmqcanTJ9BVKWoWnNdpuJxoHcCU_SMawpZ6i039_6cuFJoedYh3UCItvsonPeY6veeW6HhLB2IW9xowLojmjO8L-0lgxVbCwG-H0g=&c=o6xi8PhmtacSQWqJT9BmGuk8PuNPWnZzfztYjtwWq_jxuEMX9JQOTA==&ch=HX_04s7qcPQWfTpxoikKlaH7lLe9rj0rYgzQOMIWY3MzS2I6w7stVQ==
https://i59iuebbb.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0014LA2Wl-gX21M8YuMVsorGhC_h3QgsBfmXZsDq90M3sr8Owl51QUk5CsP4kMcGdgPvsD6ZETlGTQDtb6E-D4IphCJUl__H6fXp8tUHpmuLVBnFMJEmRwOWQBXkituJYGxRMjhR9KZUCCR8P8dfmD_iqg8lN5x5L_pEMZS8c45KUxCBNn9z8USsR0XEHYUYoSd1PoyyII7K6KOOt5-Mspvr6IUFujAuiW0-VaFf3zqZJPwPqGBVf3AT07jfQzJfXl6q6eovSkIlC3iPpvWZ-LmR2pK9XDzPfuaWvjKl6LjNLflIdwG6w2xaje4z29aj2mZZFHjwfcmxtxNPqPoXmv2YdcfMUvYz8bVSXyqSNVkUxiLjy2ttWzSnZJjzQ6MJx9mRoHNyWZwKfMnSeSY7i8_Lj6ezAe_rqYdA7M4RszPEkIJGO3AqZdf5yTeP_lFr3mGCbg7jnkgXQ2IRNpbtGY4ItIy77FJB7DQ0yFRw0rJNqz5yWQGQtYrPrb5VmTVfwC4REhSWk7HS6s=&c=o6xi8PhmtacSQWqJT9BmGuk8PuNPWnZzfztYjtwWq_jxuEMX9JQOTA==&ch=HX_04s7qcPQWfTpxoikKlaH7lLe9rj0rYgzQOMIWY3MzS2I6w7stVQ==


 

Committees, 

Liaison & Chair 

 

Contact information, 

committee duties and  

other details may be found 

at: wvsailingclub.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Committee 

 

Long Range Planning 

 

Powerboats 

 

Harbor 

 

Activity Center 

 

Membership 

 

Sail Training 

 

Archivist 

 

Liaison 

 

Julie Barth 

 

Preston Brammer 

 

James McEwen 

 

Blaine Van Dam 

 

Ardie Condon 

 

Stuart Funk 

 

Doug Albro 

 

Chair 

 

Blaine Van Dam 

 

Bart Peace 

 

Charlie Volk 

 

Paul Schye 

 

Kate Brammer 

 

Stuart Funk 

 

Doug Albro 

 

https://i59iuebbb.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0014LA2Wl-gX21M8YuMVsorGhC_h3QgsBfmXZsDq90M3sr8Owl51QUk5EyQldwDBDjohvpoNgILdvwvIwrJq_bq63pYQgSjed5Jowk6iaxS7fDIXLEVzEFyaKsFUSr6NrCSyCNYfDolx8lKS4ZnnnVWpA==&c=o6xi8PhmtacSQWqJT9BmGuk8PuNPWnZzfztYjtwWq_jxuEMX9JQOTA==&ch=HX_04s7qcPQWfTpxoikKlaH7lLe9rj0rYgzQOMIWY3MzS2I6w7stVQ==


Public Relations 

 

Finance 

 

Dry Storage 

 

Buildings & Grounds 

 

Calling/texting 

 

Racing Activities 

 

Socials 

 

Government Relations 

 

Security 

 

Sailing Activities 

 

Doug Albro 

 

Preston Brammer 

 

Troy Oberly 

 

Troy Oberly 

 

Julie Barth 

 

Preston Brammer 

 

Julie Barth 

 

Jim McEwen 

 

Mike Shepperd 

 

Blaine Van Dam 

 

 

Charlie Volk 

 

Greg Rinker 

 

Stuart Funk 

 

Mike Shepperd 

 

Julie Barth 

 

Blaine Van Dam 

 

Tedd Blankenship 

 

Gene Nold 

 

Mike Shepperd 

 

Troy Oberly 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Don't Be Shy 

 



We would be delighted  

to hear about your latest 

adventures at the cherry pie eating 

contest. Actually we're delighted to 

hear about anything WVSC sailors 

have been up to lately, sailing, 

eating pie or navigating your sailing 

ketch under the low bridge with 

grace and style. It's all good. 

  

 

We reserve the right to edit for length and/or relevance. We may hold your submission for 

future publications or not use it at all. Send information to: teddblankenship59@gmail.com 

Photos & short stories always welcome. 

 

 

 

 

 

Earning work credits at WVSC 

is easier than navigating your 

Freedom 28 Ketch under the 

bridge. Troy and Stuart have 

been practicing this 

maneuver for years with... 

mixed success.  

$10 per hour up to 10 hours. 

We need you! Work Credit 

hours directly reduce your 

annual fees by as much as 

$100. Not only that, you'll go 

home feeling great about 

pitching in and helping out.  

If you can only help out an 

hour or two here and there, 

no worries. That's fine.  

 

 

 

 Hours are flexible, and the dress code is always bow tie and 

blue blazer casual. 

To all of our fine WVSC friends out there working to keep the 

lights on... thanks.  

We appreciate your time and effort.  

 

 

 

 

mailto:teddblankenship59@gmail.com
https://i59iuebbb.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0014LA2Wl-gX21M8YuMVsorGhC_h3QgsBfmXZsDq90M3sr8Owl51QUk5CsP4kMcGdgP_9E4mZM3Ml8qzqhSvosBpNBAKD2YmiLkuyUEhTTzo9foA5ABvt9i4blEsGJPPs4uW66x3J1GyXtIG0-enbEIstZgxLSqJ9dpu0uc1wpTyw0s8RPwTEJx3cK7fMK2h_Ci4L-Frwl_7Ce9FRZ0s1nTntqtT3qv09Qexhyuu4ggx9JXlm3SDpRnQ3PDm6dIIt-h5x2OHRWkkW53qTWo01UjM9JN5aUFtDXRtzKDrVTykkIhB6Uag6MNM-s9B2jc_FHUu0cGuidSgLshjVhJ1hrSqidaB0GQ2Zg6wbiN4qNIFvJiNJ7UIYOodIAGQ8alXjs15Hg79Pv8BUHSochW10Y30jZOJYTmfDF36HORhGHqiEix2zDEe6nUg2FG30-4bBWTQbXV8yfGgLEWXK4UUZ6t_v8XYr4Isvft&c=o6xi8PhmtacSQWqJT9BmGuk8PuNPWnZzfztYjtwWq_jxuEMX9JQOTA==&ch=HX_04s7qcPQWfTpxoikKlaH7lLe9rj0rYgzQOMIWY3MzS2I6w7stVQ==


 

 

Your Couch 

Enjoy the Holidays 

 

Annual Meeting & Chili Cookoff, Nov. 16th  

 

Christmas Party, Dec. 5th 

 

 

 

 

 

JOKE OF THE MONTH 

 



 

 

 

What do you call a pathetically sad 

cranberry on a sailboat? 

 

A blueberry.  

 

Click here for a link to the book if you're curious. 

 

 

 

 

Boats & Gear For Sale  

 

https://i59iuebbb.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0014LA2Wl-gX21M8YuMVsorGhC_h3QgsBfmXZsDq90M3sr8Owl51QUk5CsP4kMcGdgPLtTf3PZ5g-G7cASoeWVE53RjS1uSpvvtMRu1_jYtLxCb25Eh-VjjYEAHjY6cPRKCzDBmh6N1XG_f7XJNKJfduw79QFfiNE-7AfUBj37u1JP_EZnZaCMzFltfMO0lEuhi9BHUgUhBiQtCuFOvhTU5eTLzVybq8D0YEHcfELU-hTgpqGWnuwaRrO_Ha9A2XLDNeXp56k_Ja39o6PTSyD59Zx4ZX39p56cXxQ-Bb1W1NaMrZivakuaf3l6vugxUbT0Ld-jauXvg_cJe-n-1h-wbScld7j_bAJ7SPMjZmL0Tkc-hi5yDhXghSzv38fhvd436OtJbdaX4vuG2oEO5D8_4n469VO8XDCii&c=o6xi8PhmtacSQWqJT9BmGuk8PuNPWnZzfztYjtwWq_jxuEMX9JQOTA==&ch=HX_04s7qcPQWfTpxoikKlaH7lLe9rj0rYgzQOMIWY3MzS2I6w7stVQ==


 

 

1980 O'day 23 

 

Shore-lander tandem axle trailer with 

keel roller launch/retrieve & 1979 7.5 

HP Electric Start Mercury Outboard (old 

but runs well). Sails: Main, Jib, Genoa, 

Storm Jib. Has shoal draft keel (24” 

draft with C/B up) In Yard Space 618 at 

Ninnescah Sailing Association, Cheney 

Lake  

Hull #XDYT0514M79G 

$6000 OBO Photo above 

Contact Jim Steck (316-737-9010) or 

Jason Kaufman (316-393-9691) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Catalina 22 

Boat #8333 

 

Always dry sailed 

Rigged for racing - very good 

racing record 

 

SAIL INVENTORY 

Two Genoa sails - 1 light air 

Mylar & 1 heavy air Dacron 

Two main sails: Dacron - one 

with flattening reef in foot 

One 110 jib - Dacron 

 

https://i59iuebbb.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0014LA2Wl-gX21M8YuMVsorGhC_h3QgsBfmXZsDq90M3sr8Owl51QUk5D8QHLbAgMRMypJ4IvW2iYXwUSxd4gIHgzeaRQpVC9N2st1RMHW2gB5_B5YzxUNgRqc2lfJIgR_-MNoFtSeD1rlWNqO9hr0b-eYpzr9Nxio3fWc-44B0hF0=&c=o6xi8PhmtacSQWqJT9BmGuk8PuNPWnZzfztYjtwWq_jxuEMX9JQOTA==&ch=HX_04s7qcPQWfTpxoikKlaH7lLe9rj0rYgzQOMIWY3MzS2I6w7stVQ==


 

RIGGING INVENTORY 

Mariner speed dial 

Richie compass with heel 

angle 

Main sheet post "barney 

post"  

Adjustable backstay, 

adjustable traveler- crew 

adjustable location 

Carbon fiber whisker pole 

Anchor, interior cushions, 

various extra hardware 

Nissan 5hp outboard motor 

Trailer has built in extension 

tongue for easy launching 

 

 

May be seen in dry storage at WVSC #212 

$6000 

Gary Pierce 316-655-8853 gllpiercewich@cox.net 

Gene Nold 316-734-3981 genenold@att.net 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Gas Can for sale: 

Price slashed now only $9 or best offer... 

Would also consider trade for a First-Class round-trip airfare 

ticket to London, England. Hey, it's a nice gas can. 

 

Contact Tim Miller: 

316 992 0514 

timmiller2@cox.net 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:gllpiercewich@cox.net
mailto:genenold@att.net
mailto:timmiller2@cox.net


It's official. We reciprocate with the  

Ninnescah Yacht Club at Cheney 

 

List your boat, your sailing gear or your extension ladder. It's all good. We love extension 

ladders on boats. You never know when one will come in handy. Just ask Troy or Stuart.  

 

contact: teddblankenship59@gmail.com for the Windword 

or Angela at Cheney to place your free ad: editor@ninnescah.org 
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